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SUBJECT: SB 728A - Oregon State Trauma Advisory Board

Co-Chairs Bates and Nathanson and members of the committee, my name is
Dr. Mel Kohn, Public Health Director at the Oregon Health Authority
(OHA). I am here today to testify on SB 728A. This bill enacts a State
Trauma Advisory Board (STAB) into statute and clarifies the roles and
responsibilities of the board as well as defines required members. STAB is
currently defined in rule. This bill would also require the Board to analyze
data related to the state’s emergency medical services and trauma system
and to make evidence-based decisions in suggesting improvements to the
System. ' '

In 1985, the Oregon Legislature enacted a trauma system statute which
directed the Oregon Health Authority to develop a comprehensive
emergency medical services and trauma system. OHA, in conjunction with
the STAB and the then nine Area Trauma Advisory Boards (ATABs),
developed statewide objectives and standards for the comprehensive care of
severely injured patients. In the early 1990°s the nine ATABs consolidated
into the current seven regional systems we have today. These objectives and
standards were adapted from the American College of Surgeons Committee
on Trauma to meet Oregon’s diverse demographic and geographical needs.
These standards were adopted into rule by the Oregon Secretary of State in
1987, making Oregon one of the earliest states in the nation to approach
trauma care in a systematic manner.
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The Oregon Health Authority currently categorizes trauma hospitals into 4
levels using trauma rules and ATAB plans to outline specific criteria. By
adding STAB into statute it allows for better continuity between STAB and.
the seven ATABs. ATABs report their findings, data and area trauma area
plans for review and advice to the STAB..

This bill, which is the result of a work group led by Senator Bates and
staffed by the Public Health Division, changes the membership of STAB by
9 members and would represent a larger amount of individuals with trauma
expertise. Each designated trauma level 1 to 4 as well as, both rural and
urban areas is represented. This bill clarifies the roles and responsibilities of
the STAB. The STAB will be tasked with advising the Emergency Medical
Services (EMS) and Trauma Systems Program with suggested
improvements to the EMS and Trauma Systems program. The STAB will
help interpret data related to EMS and trauma Systems, seck advice and
input from coordinated care organizations, and may establish a quality
assurance subcommittee to provide peer review for the ATABs. In order to
gather and analyze the EMS and Trauma system data and provide
information to the board, the OHA will need to hire a policy analyst for this
work, All of these tasks are important for the growth and stability of
Oregon’s trauma system and we’d like to thank Senator Bates for his long-

time leadership in this area

- Thank you for your attention, and I’d be happy to answer any questlons you
might have.




